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City Manager’s Office 

MEMORANDUM 

 

DATE: April 10, 2024 

TO:  Mayor and City Council 

THROUGH: Doug Thornley, City Manager  Approved Electronically 

FROM: Chris Pingree, Director Development Services  

SUBJECT:  Follow Up from City Council Public Comment Concerns on Somersett Cliffs  

  Development 

This memo has been prepared to provide Council with an update regarding the public comments 

presented at the April 10, 2024 City Council hearing related to the Cliffs development located in 

the Somersett PUD. 

The Cliffs is located in Somersett PUD Village 6, which is in the northwestern most corner of the 

PUD and one of the last areas to be significantly developed.  The Cliffs development was 

approved for a 165-lot single family subdivision in December of 2016.   

Topic of Concern #1 – The City should not release any landscape/revegetation bonds until 

Toll Brothers has adequately revegetated the steep slopes. 

Due to the large acreage and number of steep slopes needed to mass grade the Cliffs, the three 

revegetation bonds covered different geographic areas.  As the Cliffs houses are constructed and 

the area is returned to its natural vegetative condition, the revegetation bonds are released.  This 

means the plant material has grown back and the bond is released and no longer required.  Below 

is a summary of the status of each of the revegetation bonds: 

• A $72,720 bond associated with revegetation of the street, trail head, parking lot area and 

fire station property was issued in 2005 and released in 2015. 

• A $345,817 bond associated with common areas immediately adjacent to the roads and 

adjacent to the residential parcels was issued in 2018 and released in 2020. 

• A $104,544 bond associated with the broader Village 6 mass grading was issued in 2017.  

The bond includes 100 acres of land comprised of approximately 56 acres of parcels and 

the remaining 43 acres of common area.  The bond was issued in 2017 and has been 

partially released ($45,926 was released in 2023).  This bond still has $58,618 remaining, 

which will not be released until the steep hillsides have been revegetated in accordance 

with the approved landscape/revegetation plan.  
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Development Services staff has been in contact with both Toll Brothers and with the Cliffs 

homeowners.  We have committed to all parties involved that the final remaining revegetation 

bond will not be released until such time as staff is comfortable that the revegetation has been 

planted and grown in accordance with the approved landscape plan.  

 

Topic of Concern #2 – Toll Brothers has made changes to the previously approved 

landscape/revegetation and those changes should not be allowed.  

The Cliffs landscaping/revegetation plans were originally approved several years ago, prior to 

any construction activity taking place.  Since that time, Toll Brothers has made some changes to 

the design of the landscaping, but did not get approval through the City of Reno nor through the 

Somersett or Cliffs HOA’s.  Development Services staff has had a follow up conversation with 

Toll Brothers and they have committed to tearing up and removing any improvements (i.e. 

landscaping, rocks, etc.) that were not shown on the original approved landscaping/revegetation 

plans and will return the site to the required landscape/revegetation conditions.   No remaining 

revegetation bonds will be released until such time as staff is comfortable that the revegetation 

has been planted and grown in accordance with the approved landscape plan.  

 

Topic of Concern #3 – Residents have concerns that Toll Brothers has constructed single-

family homes with defects. 

City of Reno’s Building & Safety Division is responsible for reviewing plans submitted by a 

State of Nevada licensed design professional for compliance with minimum building code 

requirements. City of Reno inspections are conducted to verify general compliance with the 

approved plans. On average, 25 inspections are performed on each single-family residence. 

A general contractor, in this case, Toll Brothers, has the ultimate responsibility to ensure that the 

project is built in accordance with the approved design as well as provide direct and continuous 

oversight during the multiple phases of construction. The State of Nevada Contractor’s Board, in 

accordance with NRS, requires a builder to provide a warranty to the purchaser of a single-family 

residence to address any construction related concerns brought up by the owner. 

Ultimately, supervision over the daily construction activities is the responsibility and duty of the 

general contractor to ensure construction techniques and materials meet industry standards.    

Construction defects happen frequently and are a part of the development industry, and this 

project is no exception. At this time, life safety items have not been identified which would 

require further investigation from the City of Reno. 
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